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Flogging requires the use of a multi-tailed whip. Generally they are made of 
leather but can be made of rubber, rope, etc.

It is generally the upper back that is the focus of the flogging but almost any 
meaty part of the body can be used. Obviously you would vary the level of intensity
if you were whipping genitals. Be aware that some people do not like getting 
flogged on their ass. Always check in with the bottom to make sure that they have 
no particular problems that would preclude as area being hit.

It is very important to allow enough time for your scene to progress to the point 
where the endorphins kick in. This will generally take about 20 minutes. Once high,
the scene can continue until the bottom breaks. Breaking can take many forms: 
crying, laughing, stomping, yelling, etc. Be aware that crying does not necessarily
mean that the scene is over. They could break several times in a good scene. Be 
aware also that the bottom could get so high that they will not be able to tell you
that they have had enough. The Top is always responsible for reading the bottom and
knowing when enough really is enough.

Generally the intensity of the flogging does not need to be increased once the 
bottom is really high. They can stay there with mild stimulation. Allow enough time
to bring down again. This may take from 5 minutes to an hour. Do not leave them 
alone during this time. If you must leave, have some one else stay with them. 
Remember that you alone are responsible for their emotional state.

Technique

Think of tennis. Forehand and backhand. Keep your strokes even on both sides of the
body. Always use warm up swings to get your distance to avoid wrapping. Wrapping is
when the tails of the flogger wrap around the back and hit tender areas of the neck
or underarms. This can effectively shut down a scene. The bottom may allow you 
several misses but it will effect their head space. Rarely will hitting these 
tender areas feel good.

Think of flogging as climbing up steps. Each step will be more intense than the 
last. Remember that you will have to come back down at some point. Don’t stop the 
scene with the last stroke the heaviest. Even if you simply brush the area with the
flogger tails lightly. Be sure to check in with the bottom during the scene, 
generally, at each step. Give them a safe word to use. If they are deaf, give them 
a hand signal.

Remember that circulation with hands above the shoulders will be temporary. 
Generally 20 minutes will be about ail before the hands start to fall asleep. Check
the hands for warmth. If they are cold, lower the arms and re-tie them in another 
position below the heart.

Flogging can be accomplished in almost any position. They could be tied to the bed 
or a chair. Each position has its own set of considerations. Chest flogging can be 
fun, but make sure that their head is either protected or stays out of the way. The
scene can be very gentle. The bottom could do a very light sensuous flogging in the
Top as a massage.

Your flogger must be cleaned if you suspect that skin has been broken. This can be 
very time consuming. You can have the bottom clean the floggers as a part of the 
scene. Current wisdom suggests using Matacide to treat your leather. It will kill 



all STDs including tuberculosis in 30 minutes. You can also use a solution of 
Simple Green in warm water (50/50). Spray with 70% alcohol and pat dry. You will 
need to recondition the leather with a conditioner such as clear Dubbins after the 
flogger has dryed. I have been told that Picard works well on heavy leather such as
kangaroo. I have also been told to use bee oil. You will need to massage this into 
the leather after it has dried. Ultimately, time is the best prevention against 
contamination. Be sure to clean the bottom if skin is broken. Use hydrogen peroxide
on a clean cotton ball to clean the wound. Use gloves and have them put on a clean 
cotton tee shirt or allow the area to air dry.

This is a very abbreviated outline. Go to the internet to research more.


